

STATE OF NEW MEXICO PUBLIC EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 300 DON GASPAR SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501-2786 Telephone (505) 827-5800 www.ped.state.nm.us

HANNA SKANDERA SECRETARY OF EDUCATION SUSANA MARTINEZ GOVERNOR

May 17, 2013

Efern Yturralde Superintendent Gadsden Independent Schools P.O. Drawer 70 Anthony, NM 88021

Dear Superintendent Yturralde:

As noted in the Dual Credit Instructional Material (DCIM) Allocation II Award letter dated March 4, 2013, the deadlines for accessing your Dual Credit Instructional Material (DCIM) fund allocation were as follows:

March 4, 2013 April 1, 2013 Submit your Budget Adjustment Request (BAR)
Submit your final Request for Reimbursement (RfR)
for Allocation I & II

Since Gadsden Independent Schools did not submit a claim for 100% of Allocation I and Allocation II DCIM funds, the Local Education Agency (LEA) will forfeit unobligated fund balances, and the funds will be reallocated to those LEAs demonstrating a need in accordance with the required deadlines provided in the March 4, 2013 award letter. The unobligated fund balances from the award you received has been rescinded according to the DCIM FY 2013 guidelines provided on September 12, 2012.

Dual Credit Allocation I & II	\$53,044.00
Dual Credit Allocation rescinded	\$9,677.85
Adjusted Award	\$43,366.15

Submit a reduction BAR if an Allocation I or Allocation II BAR was approved. The goal is to ensure the DCIM funds are expended in a timely manner to support the Dual Credit Program.

If you have questions about the DCIM fund, please contact Marcia Knight at (505) 827-1802 or marcia.knight@state.nm.us.

Best regards,

Hipolito 'Paul" Aguilar

Deputy Secretary of Finance and Operations

HA/ES/mjk

cc: Hanna Skandera, Secretary of Education

Leighann Lenti, Director, Policy Division

Eric Spencer, Director, College and Career Readiness

Marcia Knight, Education Administrator, College and Career Readiness